
 

 

 

 

   
Address from District Governor Ken Emery – 
Welcome to the 2014 - 2015 Lions year for Vermont Lions District 45. The 60th year 
of Vermont Lions serving our local communities, our state, our country and our 
world.  
 
2013 - 2014 was an exciting year. Seeing the clubs do the projects that they do. I had 
the luxury of being able to participate in making ‘apple pies’, or sorting food for 
holiday baskets but also just ‘watching’ members, working together at their annual 
auction.  
 
Seeing members traveling throughout the state. Whether to help with a project, 
participating in the Traveling Lion program or attending District meetings.  
 
Seeing our youth of the state: participating in the Lions Twin State Soccer matches or 
the annual Peace Poster contest, or the Speakout Contest.  
 
There was excitement in the district as PDG Stan Patch Jr. and his efforts with IPDG 
Tommy and others to establish a new club in Brattleboro. WELCOME BRATTLEBORO 
AND AREA TO DISTRICT 45!!!.  
 
2013 - 2014 unfortunately, was also a very sad year. The Border Lions Club folded. 
Finding leaders for District level positions is a challenge. There are members still 
leaving. Not seeing members participate in the Traveling Lions program.  
 
There are changes for District 45 Vermont Lions in 2014 - 2015.  
 
First: There are now 7 zones in the District compared to 9 in previous years. The 
Colchester and Jericho-Underhill Lions club has moved from Zone 1A to Zone 1B. The 
Barre Lions club has moved from Zone 1B to Zone 4. Zones 2A and 2B have combined 
to be Zone 2AB. Zone 3C is now part of Zone 3BC. The Springfield and Chester Lions 
Club have moved from Zone 3ab to Zone 3bc.  
 
Second: The annual LCIF Super Raffle will now be held as part of the Fall Conference. 
This year’s event will be held Saturday night, November 8th at the Hampton Inn, 
Colchester.  (Continued on next page…) 
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(DG Ken’s Address continued from front page…) 
 
Third: Under the guidance of PDG PCS Betsy 
MaGee and her team, the Food from the Heart 
food drive will be the ‘highlight’ of weeklong 
activities throughout the state as part of the 
“Food from the Heart” program.  
 
Fourth: There will be a revision in establishing a 
No. 1 Club. In past years, the No. 1 club was 
divided into: large clubs / small clubs. The 
dividing point being 25 members. In 2014 - 2015, 
the No. 1 Club will be divided into three divisions: 
 
Small  Clubs - 20 members or less. 
Medium Clubs - 21 - 35 members.  
Large Clubs - 36 members or greater.  
 
Hopefully this will allow a little bit more ‘competition’ on whom can be the No. 1 club in the district.  
 
BUT, even with these changes there are also challenges in the coming year.  
 
As have been discussed many times, increasing our membership is of upmost importance. Bringing in new members is part 
of that process but it is just as important to work with our present membership so they will stay members.  
 
My membership goal per club for the coming here is twofold:  0 losses of present members. Recruit 2 new members.  
 
Membership is important but we must not lose sight that we must continue to work with our leadership. Leadership at the 
club level. Leadership at the District level. We must provide the necessary tools for our leadership. We must also recruit 
members to become part of the leadership. Think about it. No leadership / no membership.  
 
Another part of my leadership goals for 2014 - 2015, is to improve our Guiding Lion program. Guiding Lions provide 
knowledge to help struggling existing clubs overcome their issues. Guiding Lions are an intregal part (also known as 
required) in the formation of new clubs.  
 
In 2014 - 2015, I am looking to extend Lionism into areas of the state without existing clubs. Areas like Burlington, 
Morrisville, Grand Isle County. There has also been rumors of a possible club in the Bellows Falls area. And, if things can be 
worked out, try to reestablish a club in the north eastern region of the ‘Kingdom”, aka Canaan.  
 
Being a Lion is a combination of work and play. We ‘work’ at Service Projects or a Fundraising Projects. We ‘work’ at 
planning our meetings, including training sessions. But we also ‘play’ at the same time. From ‘baiting’ the fishing lines for 
the local youth, ‘seeing’ who can peel an apple the fastest. Sharing friendly laughter with our fellow members. Therefore 
my theme for 2014 - 2015 is: “We work, we play: Together - We serve”.  
 
There is one more challenge that I am adding for the clubs in 2014 - 2015. I am asking that each club establish a new 
project. This new project, whether a service or a fund raiser or combination fundraising service project. This is my ‘Green to 
Checkers’ program.  
 
Our International President Joe Preston’s theme for 2014 - 2015 is ’Strengthen the Pride”.  
(continued on next page…) 
 
 
 



(DG Ken’s Address continued from page 2…) 

 “Strengthen the Pride” through Service.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Membership Development.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” by Strengthening our Clubs.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Leadership.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Partnerships. 
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Rededication.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Giving. 
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Creativity.  
 “Strengthen the Pride” through Courage and Conviction.  
 
Please think how we, as a District and as members of our your own club 
can ’Strengthen the Pride” of Vermont Lions District 45.   
 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact myself or any other member 
of the District Governor’s team with your questions, thoughts or concerns.  
 
Yours in Lionism,  
District Governor (as of July 8th) Ken Emery 

 

Dates to Mark on Your Calendar 
 
 

 
 

July 2014 
4 – 8 97th Annual Lions Clubs International Convention – Toronto Canada  

12 Springfield Lions Club – Fishing Derby Saturday, July 12, 6am – 3pm at Hoyt’s Landing on Connecticut River 

12 Arlington Lions Club Basket Bingo – July 12, 5 – 8pm at the Arlington Park and Rec Pavilion. Door prizes, 
50/50 raffle and lots of basket winnings! Drinks, hamburgers, hotdogs will sold to help with the fundraiser. 
Contact Lion Susan Jennings at 802.733.1820 or smjennings2004@yahoo.com for information. 

13 Organizational Meeting for District 45 

19 Lions Twin State 40th Annual Lions Soccer Cup Matches – Castleton State College 
Girls game at 4:00 pm, Boys game at 6:30 pm 

August 2014 
16 First D45 Cabinet Meeting for 2014-2015 – Paul’s Sugar House, 1963 US Route 5, Derby, VT  

Registration and Information included in this July edition of Communiqué 

September 2014 
13 Lion Club 1st annual Disc Golf Community Challenge - The Challenge will be held on Saturday, September 13th 

at the Quarries Disc Golf Course in Websterville Vermont.  The Barre Lions Club will field a team and we are 
throwing down the gauntlet to other District 45 Clubs.  For more information, contact Stacy Cadorette @ 498-
3740 or email @ stacycadorette@yahoo.com 

27 Whitingham-Halifax Lions Hungry Lion Bike Tour to raise money for the local food shelf and holiday food 
baskets. Cyclists will enjoy our amazing fall foliage while raising funds to help end hunger in Southern Vermont.  
To learn more about the event, Please visit www.hungrylionbiketour.com, watch the video there, visit the 
Tour’s FaceBook page, or follow on Twitter at @HungryLion2013. Pre-registration via the website is 
encouraged.  More information will be published in upcoming editions of the D45 newsletter. 
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District Governor Ken would like to invite all Cabinet Officers, Club Presidents, 
Secretaries, Treasurers and Membership Chairs, Past District Governors, Lions, 
Spouses and Guests to the 1st Cabinet Meeting of the 2014 – 2015 Lions Year. 

 
Paul’s Sugarhouse, 1963 U.S. Route 5, Derby, Vermont 

 
Schedule of Events (subject to change) 

 
9:00 a.m. - ……            Registration 
 
9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.   Promotion Row 
 
9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.   Fundraising: Silent Auction (items welcomed), 200 Club, 50 / 50 
 
9:00 a.m. – 9:45 a.m.    Honorary meeting 
 
10:00 a.m.                      Cabinet meeting called to order 
 
10:15 a.m. – 11:15 a.m.: Work session # 1:  Vermont Lions Charities 
                                                                          Officer Schools: President, Secretary, Treasurer 
                                                                         Membership Roundtable 
                                                                         New member orientation 
                                                                         Diabetes 
 
11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.:  Work session # 2: A G M L C 
                                                                         Sight and Hearing 
                                                                         GMT / GLT / Zone Chairs 
                                                                         Roundtable Discussions:  Service Projects 
                                                                                                                     District Leadership  
                                                                                                                     General Discussion        
 
12:45 p.m. – 1:45 p.m.:     Lunch with Guest speaker – 1st VDG 44-N Dr. Bruce Trivellini  
                                                                                             2013 – 2015 Chairman Lions Advisory Board 
                                                                                             Fidelco Guide Dog Foundation  
                                                                                             Lion Linda Piekarski - 
                                                                                             Dist. 44-N: Dog Sight Chairwoman 
 
2:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.         Cabinet Meeting 
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Ken Emery   
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Colchester VT  05446 
802-879-1511 
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Pamela Nichols 
1013 Route 30 

Dorset VT  05251 
802-362-3504 

802-384-0033 (cell) 
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vtlionpam@gmail.com 

 
2nd Vice District Governor 

To be announced 
 

Cabinet Secretary 
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802-879-4701 
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Cabinet Treasurer 
 Loreen Teer 
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lionloreen2007@gmail.com 
 

GLT Coordinator 
To be announced 
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IPDG Tommy Walz 
 

Zone Chairs 
Zone 1a – George Bilodeau 
Zone 1b – Carmelita Belisle 
Zone 2ab – Shanon Atkins 

Zone 2c – Kathy Gallett 
Zone 3ab – Walter Hastings 
Zone 3bc – Anna Bolognani 

Joe Wilson 
Zone 4 – Rick Theken 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Cabinet Meeting Agenda 
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. 

(subject to change) 
 
 

• Meeting called to order 
• Roll call of clubs –  
• Minutes of Spring Convention  
• Financial Reports: 2013 – 2014  
• Financial Reports: 2014 – 2015 
• Honorary Committee  
• Vermont Lions Charities   
• Opportunities for Youth: A G M L C 

                                            L T S S A 
                                            Peace Poster 
                                            Speakout 

• Sight and Hearing – District Requests 
                                        Recycling 
                                        Vision Camera / Screening 
• G M T / G L T  
• U S A / Canada Leadership Forum 
• Old Business 
• New Business 
• Fund Raising 
• Announcements 
• Closing Remarks  
• Adjournment 
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First Cabinet Meeting 
Saturday, August 16, 2014 

Paul’s Sugarhouse 
1963 U.S. Route 5 
Derby, Vermont 

 
Registration Costs: $18 per person  

(new members within last 12 months see notation below) 
 

(lunch menu: Hot Roast Turkey / Ham, Mashed Potatoes, Gravy, 
Maple Baked Beans, Corn, Coleslaw, Light Fruity Jello Salad, 
Cranberry Sauce, Pickles, Rolls, Coffee, Punch and Dessert) 

*** Please note – no breakfast will be available other than coffee *** 
 
 

Name: ________________________________ 
 
Address: ______________________________ 
______________________________________ 
 
Email: ________________________________ 
 
District Position:________________________ 
 
Club Position: __________________________ 
 
Phone: (Home / Cell)_____________________ 
 
Registration: $18 p.p. X ____ (number attending) $________ (total) 
 
Please note any special dietary needs: ____________________ 
____________________________________________________ 
 
***New members (within last 12 calender months) who register may 
attend free of charge – must attend new member orientation *** 
 
Please make check payable to Vermont District 45. Send registration 
form and check to: 

CT Loreen Teer 
2B Rabbit Run 

Underhill VT 05489 
Tel. No.: (802) 899-1363 

 
Email: ct@d45lions.com or lionloreen2007@gmail.com 

 
DEADLINE for Registration: Saturday August 9, 2014 
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The Heartland Lions has been busy, they have cleaned up Paine’s Beach and it is ready for usage.  New officers were 
installed on Monday, June 16 by Lion Mel Coburn.  Traveling Lion Chucky was also in attendance, since he has been adopted 
by the Heartland Lions Club – this was a treat to have him visit!  The club also worked at the Vermont History Expo in 
Tunbridge selling food.  We met many other Lions and was fortunate to meet someone that had been to the Austin Camp 
and had nothing but positive comments about their experience.  Makes you proud to be a Lion to hear how we help 
others!   We also had a chance to meet up with Senator Patrick Leahy.  For the months of July/August they will be meeting 
at Paine’s Beach for their regular meetings.   

Lion Carol Greene, Secretary – Heartland Lions 

Photos:  King Lion Walter Hasting, wears many hats! Photo with 
Senator Patrick Leahy with the crew working at the Vermont History 
Expo in Tunbridge, VT.  

Heartland Lions Club 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A message from Outgoing DG Tommy Walz: 
This is my last contribution to the communiqué as district governor. It would not have been possible without 
the support of D45 Lions throughout the district, and I thank all of you for that support and for giving me the 
opportunity to serve. My Dream Team: 1st VDG Ken Emery, 2nd VDG Pam Nichols, Cabinet Secretary Betsy 
MaGee and Cabinet Treasurer Bob Brault are appreciated for their care and diligence in keeping me straight 
and for their hard work for the district. PDG Steve Simpson and Lion Rob Keith both had to resign their 
positions as GLT Coordinator and GMT Coordinator respectively for health reasons, but I thank them for the 
contributions they were able to make. Above all, I thank the Barre Lions for their continuing and unflagging 
support. Without them, I would not have and could not have been your district governor. 
 
The list of others to thank is very long, and I will not attempt to name them all here. They include zone chairs, 
club presidents, PDGs, and other people whose only title is “Lion,” which is the best and most important title 
of them all. Lions do our work and provide our services. We should all be proud of being Lions and be 
thankful we have been given the opportunity to serve others. 
 
As you all know, I’ve been hammering the issue of membership growth all year long. We are going to end the 
year with a positive growth number but just barely. We cannot afford to let up. 
 
In this issue you will find data on our growth, including the results for each club as of the end of May. I hope 
those clubs that showed net losses will take the information seriously and take steps to retain and recruit. 
The district will help them. Those clubs that showed gains can justly celebrate, but they cannot sit back and 
consider the job done.  
 
We gained the Brattleboro Area Lions and 23 new members in March, and we welcome those new Lions into 
our family. Unfortunately, at the beginning of June, the Border Lions Club in Canaan closed its doors, and we 
lost 11 Lions in one blow there. We are now back where we started the year with 37 clubs in the district.  
 
There have been great moments for me this year and others that were not so much fun. The good greatly 
outweighs the bad. Losing my tie in Bennington was one of the most interesting experiences .  The best of it 
all is that no matter where I traveled in District 45, I found Lions doing what they need to do: serving others. 
That is truly good stuff. 
You have not seen the last of me. Even as Leslie and I and our grandson Erik prepare for the Toronto 
Convention and my last acts as your district governor, I pledge to help the incoming district team and to do 
what I can to help keep Lionism strong and vibrant in Vermont.  
District Governor Tommy Walz 

Basket Bingo 
July 12, 2014 

Arlington Park and Rec Pavilion 
Arlington, Vermont 
Time:  5:00 to 8:00 

Refreshment: Drinks, hamburgers, hotdog, etc will be sold. 
 

Everyone is invited!  We hope to see you there! 
Door Prizes and 50/50 Raffle 

Lion Susan Jennings 
802-733-1820 



 
D-45 Growth by Club June 2013 - May 2014 

 Club Jun-13 May-14 Growth 
Arlington 14 12 -2 
Barre 63 68 5 
 Bennington 28 26 -2 
Border 12 11 -1 
Brandon-Forestdale 29 29 0 
Brattleboro 0 23 23 
Castleton 61 62 1 
Chester 2 3 1 
Colchester 24 28 4 
Derby 26 26 0 
Enosburg Falls 66 68 2 
Essex Junction 38 43 5 
Georgia 27 31 4 
Heartland 26 25 -1 
Hinesburg 16 15 -1 
Jericho-Underhill 33 35 2 
Manchester 61 61 0 
Marble Valley 24 23 -1 
Middlebury 74 67 -7 
Norshaft 58 54 -4 
Norwich 26 28 2 
Orleans 40 36 -4 
Pittsford 26 18 -8 
Readsboro 30 31 1 
Richford 25 33 8 
Route 100 8 7 -1 
St. Johnsbury 15 10 -5 
Shelburne 10 10 0 
Springfield 49 52 3 
Strafford Area 59 61 2 
Swanton-Missisquoi 22 22 0 
Troy Area 22 27 5 
Valley 16 15 -1 
Vergennes 88 84 -4 
White River Junction 10 11 1 
Whitingham-Halifax 33 31 -2 
Williston Area 14 11 -3 
Windsor 14 13 -1 

    D45 Total 1189 1210 21 
 



 
D-45 Reasons for Dropping Members 2013-2014 by Club 

    

Club Died Moved 

Non-
attend  
& non-pay 

Non-pay  
of dues Other 

Resigned  
Good 
stand 

 Transfer 
good 
stand Totals 

Arlington     1 1   1   3 
Barre 2 2           4 
Bennington 1 2 1         4 
Border               0 
Brandon-Forestdale   1           1 
Brattleboro               0 
Castleton     2     2   4 
Chester             1 1 
Colchester               0 
Derby               0 
Enosburg Falls 1         1   2 
Essex Junction   1           1 
Georgia           1   1 
Heartland           1   1 
Hinesburg 1             1 
Jericho-Underhill     3 2   1   6 
Manchester   1   1 2 2   6 
Marble Valley       3 1     4 
Middlebury 3     1   3   7 
Norshaft 2       1 3   6 
Norwich           1   1 
Orleans 2   1   1 1   5 
Pittsford   2 4   1 1   8 
Readsboro               0 
Richford               0 
Route 100         1     1 
St. Johnsbury       1   2 2 5 
Shelburne               0 
Springfield   4       1   5 
Strafford Area   1       2   3 
Swanton-Missisquoi               0 
Troy Area 2         2 2 6 
Valley 1 1           2 
Vergennes 1         2   3 
White River Junction           1   1 
Whitingham-Halifax 2 1       2   5 
Williston Area     1         1 
Windsor   1     1     2 
Totals 18 17 12 8 8 29 5 97 
Percentages 18.6% 17.5% 12.4% 8.2% 8.2% 29.9% 5.2%   



                         
 
 
 
               Lions Twin State Soccer Association, Inc. 

Game Day: July 19, 2014 @ Castleton State College 
Castleton, Vermont 

 
 
The athletes are ready,  
the coaches and managers are ready  

and the games are ready to be played. 

Are you ready to win big 

on our July 2014 Calendar Raffle? 
 
Two Calendar Raffle tickets have been mailed to individual Lions in MD44 
New Hampshire and District 45 Vermont. The cost of the ticket is $10 
each. The Calendar month is JULY. That gives you 31 chances to win. 
Each time your ticket is drawn, it is returned to the ticket barrel before 
the next days drawing. The drawings will take place at the Games. Daily 
winners attending the Games will be able to pick up their winnings there. 
Checks will be mailed out to winners that are not present at the games. 
A list of the winning tickets will be in next month’s ROAR 
 
Yours in Lions Twin State Soccer Spirit, 
Cheryl Powers, Director 



NorShaft Lions 

 
 

At our June 3rd meeting PDG Ed Smith inducted 5 new members, increasing our membership to 58! 
Welcome to Lionism, Lion’s Carol, Susan, Jeanne, Eric and Roxie!   

 
 

 
The new officers for the Board of Directors were installed following the induction of new members, 
Introducing, King Lion Liz, Secretary PP Phylis, Treasurer Lion Jennifer, 1st VP Lion Nancy, 2nd 
VP Lion Laura, 3rd VP Lion Paul, 1yr. Director PP Lion Kathy, 1 Yr Director Lion Lisa, 2 Yr. 

Director Lion Doug2 Yr. Director PDG Lion Ed, Tail Twister Lion Mark Wilson and Lion 
Tamer Lion Nancy!  

 
 

 
 

Over 20 Norshaft members marched in the rain in the Shaftsbury Memorial Day Parade to honor 
our Veterans!  

 
 



NorShaft Lions continued 
 

Save the date August 17th, 2014 
Bennington Battle Day Parade! 

 
This year is the 50th Anniversary of the Battleday 
Parade, sponsored by the Bennington Village Fire 

Department. They are a great supporter of the   
Lions and our community. In honor of them and 

the 50th anniversary we are hosting a  
Gathering of Lions! 

Please come and march with us! Plan on wearing 
your vests and bring your banners. 

 
There will be recognition of; 

 The club that comes the farthest 
   The club with the most Lions Marching 

 
There will be refreshments available for all 

Lions on the day. 
For more info please contact KL Liz Fenwick  

ea.fenwick@gmail .com 
RSVP By July 31st 

Let’s show Bennington our Lionism at its best!! 



The Barre Lions Club invites other district 45 Lions Clubs to join them in their 
 

1st annual 
DISC GOLF COMMUNITY CHALLENGE 

 
The Challenge will be held on 
Saturday, September 13th at the 
Quarries Disc Golf Course in 
Websterville Vermont. The Barre 
Lions Club will field a team and we 
are throwing down the gauntlet to 
other District 45 Clubs.  Disc golf is 
increasingly popular and is lots of 
fun.  People of all ages can be part 
of a team. You have all summer to 
practice.     
    
There is only room for 18 teams 
and we encourage you to form 
your team now. Registration is 
$50 per team and each team 
includes 5 players. Each player will 
receive a T-shirt and the teams 
can win all kinds of prizes. Disc 
golfers of all levels are invited to 
participate. All proceeds will 
benefit the Barre Lions Charities. 
For more information, contact 
Stacy Cadorette @ 498-3740 or 
email stacycadorette@yahoo.com 
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Brattleboro Charter Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re on Facebook! Make sure you “like” us!  

Lions District 45 Website http://d45lions.com/ 

The District 45 Communique will be published each month and distributed by e-mail and published on the Lions 
District 45 website. Content should be e-mailed to communique@d45lions.com. Deadline for submitted for the 

next issue is the 20th of the preceding month.  

To unsubscribe or update our contact list, please send us an e-mail. 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Vermont-District-45-Lions/319433694372
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